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SUMMARY 
 

Synopsis of Bill 
 
Senate Memorial 49 would ask the Local Government Division of DFA to conduct a study of 
approaches to achieve adequate funding for DWI programs, services and activities statewide in 
collaboration with the association of counties, DWI planning councils, the governor’s DWI co-
ordinator, representatives of the liquor industry and of community-based programs, services or 
facilities that provide prevention, screening and treatment of alcoholism and alcohol abuse.  The 
study would examine the potential to increase distribution of liquor excise tax revenues to the 
Local DWI Grant Fund as well as other funding mechanisms.  It would propose legislative rec-
ommendations to adequately fund DWI programs statewide.  The study findings and recommen-
dations would be presented to the interim legislative health and human services committee and 
interim revenue stabilization and tax policy committee by October 2005. 
 

Significant Issues 
 
 Currently, 34.57 percent of liquor excise tax revenues are distributed to the Local DWI Grant 
Fund, which generates about $14.5 million in revenues each year.  Since the fund was created, 
the legislature has identified a range of additional DWI-related programs that receive support 
from this source, including drug courts, ignition interlocks, and specified alcohol detoxification 
and treatment facilities.  This memorial would provide for an evaluation to see if existing re-
sources are sufficient for DWI-related programs. 
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ALTERNATIVES 
 
Because the study would address appropriations for DWI programs, it would be useful to have 
DFA report to the Legislative Finance Committee, as well as the other interim committees. 
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